Town of Mazomanie 
Board Meeting Minutes 

December 13, 2011
1. Call to order/Proof of Posting: Call to order/Proof of Posting:  The meeting was published December 6 and posted December 5, 2011. Chairman Fred Wolf called the meeting to order at 7pm. Present from the board were Supervisors Carrie Richard, Melody Moore, Dan Behringer and Stan Beuthin (arrived at 7:15) and Treasurer, Jan Hake
2. Approval of October 18—These minutes were approved at the Nov 8 Board Meeting

Motion to approve the November 8, 2011 meeting minutes by Moore second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0. 
3.  Concerning the financial report for November, it was noted that the agenda incorrectly listed the approval of the October minutes. The November financial report will be approved in January.

4. Sheriff’s report:  The Sheriff brought in a record of calls since the beginning of the year.  There was really nothing unusual about the calls except for the big patch of marijuana that was found growing in the middle of a farm field off Racek Road.  Wolf noted that he was concerned about the Hwy 78 and 14 intersection.  Even though it has been rebuilt recently it seems very dangerous.  The Sheriff said he would report the concern.
5. Motion to award building inspection services for 2012-13 to Tracy Johnson  by Beuthin,  second by Moore.  Approved 5-0.
6. Discussion/possible action on the Town’s commitment to the Dane County Interoperable radio system.  Nothing has changed with regards to the funding of the system.  The town voted in November to pay its fair share and no more than that.  Motion by Moore, second by Behringer to send a letter to the county reiterating the Town’s position.
7. Report/discussion on “fracking” sand mining for coal extraction.  Moore attended a conference on this and found that it is not likely our county or Town would be affected by this.  Most of the sand in the area is “outwashed” and is not good for gas extraction.
8. Discussion/possible action on new front door and leasing of bobcat.  The Board would like to see a breakdown of what exactly will be provided by Brunke in their quote.  This and the bobcat leasing should be on the agenda in January.
9. Motion to approve the December 2011 disbursements by Richard, second by Beuthin.  Approved 5-0. 

10. Board Input:  
Fred-noted that he received a letter from the DNR that stated that the National Heritage Land Trust has been awarded a grant to purchase a conservation easement for the new trail along the Black Earth Creek.
Carrie- wondered when the tax bills were going out.
Melody- attended a Village meeting about the Faga development.  The Village is going forward in investigating a TIF financing program for it.
Dan- attended an EMS meeting
11. Confirm next meeting date: January 10, 2012
12. Confirm Town Caucus date: January 24, 2012

In the absence of the clerk, Treasurer Jan Hake took minutes.  They were transcribed by Maria Van Cleve.
